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25th January 2019
Dear Parents and Carers,






          
Apologies for the lateness of last week’s newsletter. I had embedded an image in the text and Parent Pay wasn’t able to send the attachment, but didn’t notify us that it hadn’t sent. Thank you to parents who pointed this out to me and well done to everyone who went and found the newsletter on the website on Friday. Thank you also to parents who have played an active part in our ongoing dialogue about reading. Next week we will be issuing parents of children from Y2 - Y6 the login details to Accelerated Reader for their child. This will allow most of the reading that children do outside of school to be recorded and ‘quizzed’.  Parents will also be able to assist their children in accessing quizzes for their school books if they finish them at home. We will receive feedback from you on how this goes and review at the end of the year. 

This week on Monday Year 3 took part in a Gym festival at Honiton Community College. Thanks to the parents who accompanied the children. Children across Key Stage 2 have been participating in TAG rugby coaching with Year 3 and 4 during the school day and Year 5 and 6 after school to prepare for competition taking place over February and March. 

Today I received the draft Ofsted report from the inspector Mr McShane. Once we have checked it for statistical accuracy it will be returned before being made available to the school community and published on the Ofsted website next week. 

Thank you to Year 4 parents for providing lots of cakes for the PTFA cake sale after school today.

Next week on Monday, 16 Year 5 pupils will take part in the Honiton Learning Community Quadsticks Hockey competition and on Tuesday our Year 6 Youth Speak team will deliver their speech ‘How Healthy is our NHS?’ in the district final at Maynard’s school. 

Yours faithfully,

Mr Perkins
Principal 

News from the children –

Nursery
We have been mud painting for outdoor classroom.

We have been making letters out of shaving foam. 

Reception

We have been learning about vehicles and transport.

We have been learning about road signs. 

Year 1

We have been learning about greater than and less than in power maths. 

We have been Learning and friending Beago.

Year 2 

We have had a cars talk and we have had a medieval day and sir Thomas came in to talk about our new Topic.  

Year 3 

We have been to H.C.C gym Festival.

We have been using google classroom for metal work.

Year 4 

We have trying to grow some sea monkeys.

We have been making instruction leaflets. 

Year 5 

We have been writing biographies about famous people.

We have been making torches out of paper, tape, a light and a battery.

Year 6 

We have been making blankets.

We have been multiplying in maths. 

Staff news
As we have communicated to Year 2 parents today, we are sharing the exciting news that Mrs Lambert is pregnant with her second child due in June. 

Messages

Top playground morning drop off

Can parents of older children who are dropped at the gate or who walk to school on their own please ensure that children are not on the school premises unsupervised prior to 8.50am. We have had an increase in children being on site from 8:15am onwards and we are not in a position to suitably supervise these children. If you are having ‘one of those mornings’ when you really do need our help as a one off then please get in touch with us and we will always do everything we can to help. 

Dogs 

Please ensure that no dogs, including puppies carried in arms, are brought on to the school premises at any time. 

Also, if you bring a dog with you for drop off and pick up please can you ensure that your dog doesn’t mess on the pavements or verges outside the school as I have had reports of numerous dogs mess outside the school. Obviously, it may be people walking dogs past the school at other times, but I said I would put a reminder in the newsletter. 

Book club volunteers needed

Mrs Luxton is looking for 3 volunteers to help with our book club project. This involves coming in to school once a week for 30 minutes reading aloud to a small group of children who will be the same each week. Volunteers will need to agree to a DBS check. Please let Mrs Luxton or the office know if you are able to help with this fantastic project. 

School events/Dates 
Week beginning 28th January:
	Monday
	Tuesday
	Wednesday
	Thursday
	Friday

	Year 3 swimming

Quadsticks hockey HCC
	Y3 Outdoor classroom
	Nursery Outdoor classroom
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